U.S. Army Heritage and Education Center 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 30 Apr 2013

MEDICAL SERVICES, WWI

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

CONTENTS

General Sources....p.1
Personal/Unit Experiences....p.3
Medical Officers' Qualification....p.5
Non-US Experience....p.6
Other Specialized Aspects....p.9
-Diseases....p.11
-Neurological Wounds....p.11
-Transportation of Wounded....p.12
-Postwar Care of Casualties....p.12

GENERAL SOURCES

- Allison, Nathaniel. "The Standardization of Splints in the AEF." Military Surgeon (Jan 1926): pp. 7-23; (Feb 1926): pp. 170-75; (Mar 1926): pp. 259-69. Per.
- Ayres, Leonard P. <u>The War with Germany: A Statistical Summary</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. 154 p. D570.1.A5.

 See chap. IX.
- van Bergen, Leo. <u>Before My Helpless Sight: Suffering, Dying, and Military Medicine on the Western</u>
 <u>Front, 1914-1918</u>. [Translation from the Dutch of <u>Zacht en eervol: Lijden en Sterven in een</u>
 <u>Grote Ooorlog by Liz Waters</u>] Burlington, VT: Ashgate, 2009. 528 p. D628.B47.
- Braisted, William. "Preparedness of the Medical Department of the Navy for War and Medical Department Activities during the War." Military Surgeon (Jun 1920): pp. 587-602. Per.
- Bellafaire, Judith, & Graf, Mercedes. Women Doctors in War. College Station, TX: TX A&M UP, 2009. 255 p. UB418.W65.B45.

 Coverage of service of contract physicians.
- Clark, Albert P. "Replacements and Hospitalization and Their Relation to Losses in War." Infantry Journal (Sep 1928): pp. 289-304. Per.

Medical Services, WWI p.2

Cole, Clarence. "A Report of Physical Examinations of Twenty Thousand Volunteers." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jun 1918): pp. 675-87. Per.

- Cowdrey, Albert E. War and Healing: Stanhope Bayne-Jones and the Maturing of American Medicine. Baton Rouge: LSU, 1992. 230 p. UH347.B336.C68. From 1914 through 1956.
- Dawson, Coningsby. <u>Out to Win: The Story of America in France</u>. NY: Lane, 1918. 206 p. D570.1.D3. See Chap 3.
- DeChambrun, J. <u>The American Army in the European Conflict</u>. NY: Macmillan, 1919. 436 p. D570.C4.

 See Chap 12.
- Dorland, W.A.N. "The Progress of Medical Science during the World War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Mar 1923): pp. 244-60. Per.
- DuPuy, William A. <u>Uncle Sam, Fighter</u>. NY: Strokes, 1919. 304 p. D570.1.D8. See Chap 9.
- Dymond, Steve. "The Other Casualties: What Happened to the Wounded?" Military Illustrated (Dec 1996): pp. 51-55. Per.

 General survey of medical care.
- Gillett, Mary C. The Army Medical Department, 1865-1917. Wash, DC: CMH, 1995. 520 p. UH223.A36.
- Gorgas, William C. <u>Inspection of Medical Services with American Expeditionary Forces: Confidential Report to Secretary of War.</u> Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. 48 p. UM24.1917-18.G6.
- Greenwood, John T., & Berry, F. Clifton, Jr. Medics at War: Military Medicine From Colonial Times to the 21st Century. Annapolis, MD: Naval Inst, 2005. 214 p. UH223.G74. See Chap. 4.
- Hume, E.E. "The Medical Book of Merit." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Mar 1925): pp. 240-307. Per. Medical officers' awards *with* citations.
- Kean, J.R. "The Chief Surgeon's Office and the General Staff in the A.E.F." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Dec 1925): pp. 577-94. Per.
- Morris, S.J. "History of the Overseas Division, Surgeon General's Office, during the War Period." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Aug 1920): pp. 180-99. Per.
- Powell, E. Alexander. The Army Behind the Army. NY: Scribner's, 1919. 470 p. D570.1.P65.

p.3

Ruffner, E.L. "Medical Administration of the Intermediate Section, France." Military Surgeon (Jul 1921): pp. 72-80. Per.
Includes lists of camps & sections.

- U.S. Army. AEF. GHQ. "Summary Statistics of the American Expeditionary Forces," 1919? pp. 91-99. UA10.U41.
- U.S. Dept of Army. Surgeon General's Office. <u>The Medical Department of the United States Army in the World War</u>. 15 volumes in 17. Wash, DC: GPO, 1923. UM24.1917-18.A45.
- . The Medical Department, U.S. Army: Its Organization and Function in Home Territory and Theatre of Operations during War. Wash, DC: SGO, 1920. 146 p. UM24.1917-18.A47.
- . Report of the Surgeon General, U.S. Army, to the Secretary of War, 1919. 2 vols. Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. UH223A4.1919.
- Wadhams, Sanford H. "Some of the Early Problems of the Medical Department, A.E.F." n.p., 1919. 27 p. UM24.1917-18.W32.
- Whitehead, Ian. <u>Doctors in the Great War</u>. Barnsley, England: Leo Cooper, 1999. 309 p. D629.G7.W55.
- Wintermute, Bobby A. <u>Public Health and the U.S. Military: A History of the Army Medical Department,</u> <u>1818-1917</u>. NY: Routledge, 2011. 283 p. UH223.W562.
- . "Waging Health: The United States Army Medical Department and Public Health in the Progressive Era, 1890-1920." PhD dss, Temple, 2006. 613 p. UH224.W56.

See also:

-Bibliographies on the American Field/Ambulance Service in Medical-WWI; American and International Red Cross in Red Cross.

PERSONAL/UNIT EXPERIENCES

- Baker, George R. <u>Heroes and Angels: Diary: A Medic Remembers World War I, France and Belgium: 1917-1919</u>. Baltimore, MD: Gateway, 1999. 150 p. D630.B33.A32.
- Blake, Joseph. "Surgical Impressions of the World War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Mar 1926): pp. 225-36. Per.

American Red Cross Hospital #2.

Bulovsky, Helen C. "Behind the Trenches." Proteus (Fall 2003): pp. 33-50. D629.F8.B84.

- Chapin, William A.R. <u>The Lost Legion: The Story of the Fifteen Hundred American Doctors who served with the B.E.F. in the Great War.</u> Springfield, MA: Loring-Axtell, 1926. 408 p. D629.G7.C5.
- Derby, Richard. "Wade In, Sanitary!": The Story of a Division Surgeon in France. NY: Putnam's 1919. 260 p. D629.U8.F8.
- Elkin, C.W.W. "Camp Hospital No. 21 in World War I." <u>Western Pennsylvania Historical Magazine</u> (Vol. 50): pp. 105-12. #709-21CAM.1967.
- Feilding, Dorotie. <u>Lady under Fire: The Wartime Letters of Lady....MM 1914-1917</u>. [Edited by Andres and Nicola Hallam] Barnsley, England: Pen & Sword, 2010. 226 p. D629.B4.F45.
- Fleming, Thomas. "Nurse on the Edge of No Man's Land." <u>MHQ</u> (Summer 2005): pp. 34-41. Per. Shirley Millard, American volunteer in the French Army nursing corps.
- Grissinger, Jay W. "Field Service." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Sep 1927): pp. 293-316; (Oct 1927): pp. 461-76; (Nov 1927): pp. 581-97. Per. 117th Sanitary Train, 42nd Division.
- Hinds, R.W. "Medico-Military Notes." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jan 1918): pp. 25-36; (Feb 1918): pp. 169-78. Per.
- Johnson, Katherine B. "'It's Only the Ones Who Might Live Who Count': Allied Medical Personnel in World War I." In <u>Personal Perspectives, World War I</u>. Santa Barbara, CA: ABC-CLIO, 2006. pp. 161-203. D521.P48.
- Kean, J.R. "Evacuation of the American Wounded in the Aisne-Marne Battles, June and July, 1918."

 Military Surgeon (Apr 1925): pp. 473-508. Per.

 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th & 26th Division experiences.
- Lovejoy, Esther P. Certain Samaritans. NY: MacMillan, 1927. 302 p. D628.L68.
- Macdonald, Harriet M. <u>Letters from the Front. Written by a Physical Therapy Nurse</u>. Cornwall, England: Diggory, 2006. 85 p. D629.F8.M24.

 Variant title: Harriet Went to War. A Physical Therapy Nurse at the French Front.
- Marble, Sanders. "Professional Doctors but Amateur Soldiers: The US Army's Affiliated Hospitals Program, 1915-1955." War & Society (May 2008): pp. 39-58. Per.
- Mortimer, Maud. <u>A Green Tent in Flanders</u>. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, Page, 1917. 242 p. D640.M69.

American volunteer nurse behind the British lines.

Patterson, Robert U. "Earliest American Casualties in the World War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Oct 1925): pp. 358-65. Per.

- Names of early U.S. casualties with place & date.
- Raby, Angela. <u>The Forgotten Service: Auxiliary Ambulance Station 39, Weymouth Mews</u>. London: Battle of Britain International, 1999. 144 p. D807.G7.R33.
- Rote, Nelle Fairchild Hefty. <u>Nurse Helen Fairchild: WWI, 1917-1918</u>. Lewisburg, PA: Fischer Fairchild Pub, 2006. 382 p. D630.F35.R68.
- Saltonstall, Nora. "Out Here at the Front": The World War I Letters of Nora Saltonstall. [Edited by Judith S. Graham] Boston: Northeastern, 2004. 296 p. D629.F8.S25.
- Shay, Michael E. <u>A Grateful Heart: The History of a World War I Field Hospital</u>. Westport, CT: Greenwood, 2002. 237 p. #707-103.2002. 103rd Field Hospital.
- Skinner, George A. "The Hospital Center at Mars-sur-Allier, France." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Feb 1926): pp. 113-29. Per.
 - U.S. Army Medical Department administration for Base Hospitals.
- Sturman, Maude C. Oral History of.... York, PA: York College, 1983. 63 p. D630.S78.A3. Army Nurse working w/ surgical and gas casualties.
- The War Diary of a Regimental Surgeon. Carlisle Barracks, PA: MFSS, 1934. 108 p. D640.W3213.
- Wigle, Shari L. <u>Pride of America, We're with You: The Letters of Grace Anderson, U.S. Army Nurse Corps, World War I</u>. Rockville, MD: Seaboard, 2007. 172 p. D630.A53.A4.

See also:

-WWI section of bibliography on US Army Nurses in Medical; unit histories of WWI hospitals and returns from medical personnel in the World War I Veterans Survey, Arch.

MEDICAL OFFICER QUALIFICATIONS

Commissioned officers in the US Army Medical Dept, WWI, were organized into various corps. Commissions in the Medical Corps and the Medical Reserve Corps required a doctoral degree in medicine. Commissions in the Dental and Veterinary Corps also required appropriate professional degrees. Only the Sanitary Corps required no professional degrees for its officers. In late Nov 1918, the strength of the commissioned personnel in the two Medical Corps peaked at 30,591, all, presumably, doctors of medicine. At that same time, the officer strength of the Sanitary Corps was 2,919, some of whom could conceivably have been doctors. See:

- U.S. War Dept. Surgeon General's Office. The Medical Department of the United States Army in the World War. Vol. I. Wash, DC: GPO, 1923. pp. 762-63, 766-67, & 794-95. UM24.1917-18.A25.
- Report of the Surgeon General, U.S. Army, to the Secretary of War, 1919. Vol. II. Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. p.1111. UM24.1917-18.A4.

It seems reasonably certain that the term "Medical Corps" with an officer's name indicated a doctor. On the other hand, an officer's name identified with "Medical Detachment" may indicate a doctor, a veterinarian, a dentist, or an officer of the Sanitary Corps.

NON-US EXPERIENCE

-British/Commonwealth

- Adams, Sara A. "Creating Amateur Professionals: British Voluntary Aid Detachment Nurses and the First World War." PhD dss, U Rochester, 1997. 295 p. D629.G7.A33.
- Brittain, Vera. <u>Testament of Youth: An Autobiographical Study of the Years 1900-1925</u>. NY: Pengiun, 1989 reprint of 1933 ed. 661 p. DC640.B695.
- Burgess, Alan. <u>The Lovely Sergeant</u>. London: Companion, 1963. 208 p. U55.B87. Flora Sandes, British nurse-turned-soldier in Serbia, 1917-18.
- Burke, Kathleen. The Call of the Allies and the Response of the Scottish Women's Hospitals for Home and Foreign Service: A brief Record of the Work of the Scottish Women's Hospitals.... NY: Brooklyn Eagle, 1917? 27 p. D520.T9.T69.
- Delaney, W.H. "Mobilization of the Medical Profession." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u> (Jul 1927): pp. 446-52. Per.
- Gamwell, A.H., & Waddell, P. Beauchamp. "F.A.N.Y." <u>Cavalry Journal</u> [British] (Jul 1921): pp. 272-77. Per.
 - "First Aid Nursing Yeomanry" (Women volunteers).

- Gorssline, R.M. "Canadian Medical Units in the Great War." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u>. Per.
 - Pt. I: (Jul 1926): pp. 442-46.
 - Pt. II: "The Ypres Salient, April, 1915." (Oct 1926): pp. 46-55.
 - Pt. III: "Festubert and Givenchy, 1915." (Jan 1927): pp. 189-97.
 - Pt. IV: "Ploegstreert Area-July to September, 1915." (Apr 1927): pp. 328-35.
 - Pt. V: "Ploegstreert Area-October 1915 to March 1916." (Oct 1927): pp. 105-14.
 - Pt VI: "The Ypres Salient-April and May 1916." (Jan 1928): pp. 215-26.
 - Pt. VII: "The Ypres Salient-June 1916." (Apr 1928): pp. 333-34.
 - Pt. VIII: "The Ypres Salient-July and August 1916." (Jul 1928): pp. 494-505.
- Hague, H.J. Memoirs of a L.A.C. in the R.F.C. and R.A.F.. Wimborne, England: Hague, 196? 143 p. D640.H33.
- Harrison, Mark. <u>The Medical War: British Military Medicine in the First World War.</u> NY: Oxford, 2010. 346 p. D629.G7.H37.
- Medical Services, Diseases of the War. 2 vols. London: HMSO, 1922-23. UM26.1914-18.M32.
- Moran, Heather L. "Stretcher Bearers and Surgeons: Canadian Front-line Medicine during the First World War, 1914-1918." PhD dss, Western Ontario, 2008. 280 p. D629.C2.M67.
- Noyes, Frederick W. <u>Stretcher Bearers—at the Double!</u>: <u>History of the Fifth Canadian Field Ambulance which Served Overseas during the Great War of 1914-1918</u>. Toronto, Canada: Hunter-Rose, 1937. 315 p. D629.C2.N6.
- Poynter, Denise J. "Regeneration' Revisited: W.H.R. Rivers and Shell Shock during the Great War." In <u>Leadership in Conflict, 1914-1918</u>. Barnsley, England: Leo Cooper, 2000. pp. 227-43. D521.L33.
- Russell, Michael. "A War Memorial." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Oct 1925): pp. 337-40. Per. R.A.M.C. memorial tablet in Westminster Abby.
- Stephen, Guy N. "Notes on the History of Boulogne as a Military Medical Base." <u>Journal of the Royal United Service Institute (RUSI)</u> 3 pts (Feb 1919): pp. 39-48; (May 1919): pp. 271-87; (Aug 1919): pp. 393-409. Per.
- Wallace, Cuthbert S. <u>Surgery at a Casualty Clearing Station</u>. London: A&C Black, 1918. 320 p. UM320.W34.

-French

Ashford, B.K. "Medical Service in the French Lines." Military Surgeon Per.

Lesson-learning from the French experience.

(Oct 1926): pp. 416-31. 1918 visit to French medical school.

(Nov 1926): pp. 584-98. Field visits to French hospitals.

(Dec 1926): pp. 716-51. Case work at Bouleuse.

- . "Sketches of Medical Service in France." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Apr 1926): pp. 342-63; (May 1926): pp. 491-507; (Jun 1926): pp. 620-35. Per.

 Author was division surgeon, 1st Infantry Division.
- <u>Les Blesses Hospitalises a L'Interieur du Territoire: L'evolution de Leurs Blessures.</u> 2 vols. Paris: Imprimerie Nationale, 1924. D628.F7.
- Darrow, Margaret H. "French Volunteer Nursing and the Myth of War Experience in World War I." American Historical Review (Feb 1996): pp. 80-109. Per.
- Klein, Felix. <u>Diary of a French Army Chaplain</u>. London: Andrew Melrose, 1915? 288 p. D629.F8.K613.
- Mercier, Raoul. <u>Le Vrai Visage du Combattant, 1914-1918</u>. Paris: Charles-Lavauzelle, 1932. 215 p. D640.M35.
- "Notes on the Operations of the Service de Santé in the Great War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Mar 1925): pp. 332-47. Per.

 Second Flanders, 25 Jul-20 Aug 1917; includes map.
- Reckitt, Harold J. <u>V.R. 76</u>: A French Military Hospital. London: William Heinemann, 1921. 292 p. D629.F8.R43.
- Rouvillois, H. "The H.O.F. in the French Army (Primary and Secondary Evacuation Hospitals)." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (May 1925): pp. 529-57. Per.
- Stephens, Horace E.R. "The Lot of the Wounded Sailor." <u>Journal of the Royal United Service Institute</u> (RUSI) (Feb 1917): pp. 19-30. Per.
- Toubert, Joseph N. <u>Le Service de Sante Militaire au Grand Quartier General Français (1918-1919):</u>
 <u>Suivi de Documents de Statistique Concernant la Guerre Mondaile et l'Apres-Guerre</u>. Paris: Charles-Lavauzelle, 1934. 154 p. UM72.1914-18.T62.
- Wallace, Cuthbert S., & Fraser, John. <u>Surgery at a Casualty Clearing Station</u>. London: A&C Black, 1918. 320 p. UM320.W34.

-German

- Franz, [Dr.] "The Treatment of Wounds in the German Army during the World War." Military Surgeon (Mar 1924): pp. 272-83. Per.
- Oeller, Alois. Der Deutsche Sanittshund. Munich, Germany: I. Gotteswinter, 1916. 70 p. UH100.O44.
- Pflugmacher, [Dr.] "Organization of the Sanitary Service of the German Army during the Great War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Apr 1924): pp. 444-69. Per.

-Other

- Ford, Clyde S. "The Anti-Bolshevik Crimean Army of Denikin and Wrangel-Sanitary Department." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jun 1922): pp. 652-686. Per.
- Gleason, William E. "The All-Russian Union of Towns and the All-Russian Union of Zemstvos in World War I, 1914-1917." PhD dss, IN U, 1972. DK264.8.G54Microfilm.
- Korby, George J. "An Austrian Reserve Hospital." Military Surgeon (Mar 1918): pp. 298-305. Per.
- Pleadwell, Frank L. "Observations in Italy." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Aug 1921): pp. 155-57. Per. U.S. medical observer on Italian Front, 1916.
- "Psychology and Pathology of the Austrian Army Aviator." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Sep 1921): pp. 346-52. Per.
- Stephen, G.N. "The Medical Work of the Italian Expeditionary Force." <u>Journal of the Royal United</u> Service Institute (RUSI) (Nov 1919): pp. 647-59. Per.

OTHER SPECIALIZED ASPECTS

- Barham, Peter. <u>Forgotten Lunatics of the Great War</u>. New Haven, CT: Yale, 2004. 451 p. UB369.5.G7.B37.
 - Survey of instances of combat stress and the system in place to care for the cases.
- van Bergen, Leo. "'Would it not be better to just stop?": Dutch Medical Aid in World War I and the Medical Anti-war Movement in the Interwar Years." <u>First World War Studies</u> (Oct 2011): pp. 165-94. Per.
- Brennan, Patrick. "'Completely Worn Out by Service in France': Combat Stress and Breakdown Among Senior Officers in the Canadian Corps." <u>Canadian Military History</u> (Spring 2009): pp. 5-14. Per.
- Buchanan, J.L. "Mars and Mesves Hospital Centers." <u>Military Engineer</u> (Mar/Apr 1929): pp. 162-63. Per.
 On construction of hospitals.
- Camfield, Thomas M. "Psychologists at War: The History of American Psychology and the First World War." PhD dss, TX, 1969. 325 p. U22.3.C35.
- Caruso, David J. "War and Knowledge Production: American Military Medicine, 1898 to 1918." PhD dss, Cornell, 2008. 267 p. UH223.C37.

Darby, J.E. "Aeroplane Ambulance Evacuation in a Major Warfare Situation." <u>Journal of the Royal United Service Institute (RUSI)</u> (Jan/Jun 1914): pp. 321-33; and <u>Canadian Defence Journal</u> (Apr 1936): pp. 289-96. Per.

Finds the first use was 1915 in Albania.

- Dickerson, D.G. "Shell Shock." Infantry Journal (Sep 1923): pp. 294-300. Per.
- Donegan, J.F. "The Uses of Aeroplanes to the Army Medical Service in the Field." <u>Journal of the Royal</u> United Service Institute (RUSI) (Jan/Jun 1914): pp. 321-33. Per.
- Dunn, Lawrence H. "Battling and Delousing American Troops at Brest, France, Prior to Their Embarkation for the United States." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Mar 1923): pp. 302-08. Per.
- _____. "Delousing American Troops at Bordeaux, France, Prior to Their Embarkation for the United States." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Nov 1922): pp. 546-59. Per.
- Empey, Arthur G. <u>First Call: Guide Posts to Berlin</u>. NY: Putnam's, 1918. 369 p. D570.1.E5. See pp. 286-99 for contemporary view of medical care.
- "Food Conservation in Military Hospitals." Military Surgeon (Apr 1918): pp. 465-70. Per.
- Goldthwait, Joel E. <u>The Division of Orthopaedic Surgery in the A.E.F.</u>. Norwood, MA: Plimpton, 1941. 133 p. D629.U6.G65.
- Gosman, G., & Perry, H. "Brief Stuckies in Flat Feet." Military Surgeon (Jan 1918): pp. 56-59. Per. Flat feet.
- Graf, Mercedes. "On Two Fronts: American Nurses Who Served in the Spanish-American War and the First World War." <u>Minerva Journal of Women and War</u> (Fall 2007): pp. 47-62. Per.
- Greenwood, Allen. Military Ophthalmic Surgery. Phila: Lea & Febiger, 1918. 131 p. UM150.3.G73.
- Halvorson, Clara Elizabeth Bickford. <u>A Heart for Healing: A Memoir of the Life of Elizabeth Campbell</u> Bickford. Portland, OR: Binford & Mort, 2003. 191 p. D630.B53.H35.
- Higonnet, Margaret R., editor. Nurses at the Front: Writing the Wounds of the Great War. Boston:
 Northeastern, 2001. 161 p. D630.N87.A2.
 Recollections of American nurses Ellen LaMotte and Mary Borden, who worked in a frontline surgical unit funded by the latter.
- McGreal, Stephen. <u>The War on Hospital Ships, 1914-1918</u>. Barnsley, England: Pen & Sword Maritime, 2008. 272 p. D629.G7.M34.
- U.S. War Dept. Special Regulations #65 (Jun 1918 & Nov 1918), 65b (Jul 1918) & 65c (Oct 1919). Mil Pubs-SpecRegs.

 Physical exams & qualifications.

Wright, John S. A History of War Surgery. Stroud, England: Amberly, 2011. 288 p. RD151.W75.

-Diseases

- Bruns, Earl H. "The Tuberculosis Situation in the American Expeditionary Forces." Trier, Germany: Office of the Civil Governor, American Area, 1919. 21 p. D650.M5.U5pt5.
- Bushnell, G.E. "Tuberculosis Epidemiology in the World War." Military Surgeon (Nov 1922): pp. 508-21. Per.
- Byerly, Carol R. "The Politics of Disease and War: Infectious Disease in the United States Army during World War I." PhD dss, U CO, 2001. 473 p. D629.U6.B94.
- Derde, Charles H. "The Combat against Disease during the War." Military Surgeon (Jun 1918): pp. 642-52. Per.

 Especially scarlet fever & typhoid.
- Duncan, Louis C. "An Epidemic of Measles and Pneumonia in the 31st Division, Camp Wheeler, Ga." Military Surgeon (Feb 1918): pp. 123-38. Per.
- Emerson, Haven. "General Survey of Communicable Diseases in the A.E.F." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Oct 1921): pp. 389-420. Per.
 Includes charts & graphs.
- _____. "Minor Communicable Diseases in the AEF." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Dec 1921): pp. 642-51. Per. Rabies, trench foot, anthrax, glanders.
- McCoy, G.W. "The Utility of Serums and Vaccines in War: America's Experiences." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Sep 1924): pp. 329-33. Per.
- Love, Albert G. "A Brief Summary of the Vital Statistics of the U.S. Army during the World War."

 <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Aug 1922): pp. 139-68. Per.

 Includes statistics on battle casualties, various diseases, fevers, venereal disease, fractures, etc.
- Woodbury, William. "Constipation as an Army Problem." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Feb 1920): pp. 119-49. Per.

-Neurological Wounds

- Hanson, Adolph M. "A Report of a Series of Forty-four Cranio-Cerebral Injuries Operated Upon in the Zone of Advance with the A.E.F." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jan 1921): pp. 30-42. Per.
- _____. "A Report of Nerve Injuries Cared for at Evacuation Hospital #8, A.E.F." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Dec 1920): pp. 662-65. Per.

- _____. "A Report of Wounds Involving the Head and Spine Cared for at Evacuation Hospital No. 8, A.E.F." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Apr 1920): pp. 414-17. Per.
- Simpson, Donald. "Brain Wounds in the First World War: Lessons from the Steel Thunderstorms." War & Society (Sep 2005): pp. 53-57. Per.

See also:

-World War I section of Combat Stress in Medical-Mental Health.

-Transportation of Wounded

- Dymond, Steve. "Railways at War: Britain's Railway Companies, 1914-18." Military Illustrated (Sep 1995): pp. 44-47. Per.

 Covers Sanitary Trains.
- Gilmour, John. "Transportation of Wounded." Military Surgeon (Jan 1918): pp. 1-12. Per.
- Haller, John S., Jr. Farmcarts to Fords: A History of the Military Ambulance, 1790-1925. Carbondale, IL: U So IL, 1992. 269 p. UH500.H35. See Chaps 5-7.
- Lyle, H.H.M. "The Principles of the Surgery, Hospitalization and the Evacuation of the Wounded in the Meuse-Argonne Offensive." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jun 1939): pp. 580-91. Per.
- Pleadwell, F.L. "British Ambulance Trains." Military Surgeon (Jan 1920): pp. 51-58. Per.
- _____. "Types of Motor Ambulances Observed Abroad." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Sep 1920): pp. 331-37. Per.

 British and French in Italy.

Thorn, Stephen. "Notes, Experiences, and Suggestions on the Automobile Ambulance Service of a Modern Army in the Field." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Apr 1921): pp. 430-68. Per.

-Post War Care of Casualties

- Cumming, Hugh S. "The Work of the Public Health Service in the Care of Disabled Veterans of the World War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jul 1921): pp. 1-10. Per.
- Evans, Horace. "Physical Reconstruction in United States Army Hospitals." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Jan 1920): pp. 33-39. Per.
- "Government Compensation." <u>Infantry Journal</u> (Mar 1922): pp. 251-55. Per. War Risk Insurance Act.

Medical Services, WWI p.13

Linker, Beth. "For Life and Limb: The Reconstruction of a Nation and its Disabled Soldiers in World War I America." PhD dss, Yale, 2006. 219 p. UB363.L56.

- McBrayer, R. "The Tuberculous Ex-Service Man and the Medical Reserve Officer." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Oct 1923): pp. 337-43. Per.
- "Medical and Surgical Relief for Soldiers." <u>Infantry Journal</u> (Apr 1920): pp. 867-78. Per. Bureau of War Risk Insurance.
- Townsend, J.G. "Governmental Rehabilitation of the Ex-Service Personnel of the Great War." <u>Military Surgeon</u> (Feb 1921): pp. 127-38. Per.

See also:

-Pre WW2 section of bibliography on Combat Stress in Medical-Mental Health; WWI section of Medical-Military Sanitation and Hygiene; bibliographies on WWI Veterans in Veterans; American Ambulance Service in Medical-WWI;